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The Hong Kong Veterinary Association Ltd
14 Dee 2005

The Honourable Mr. Li Wah Ming
Chairman, Legeo Panel on Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene

Dear Mr. Li,
Proposed reorganisation of the Food Safety Regulatory Framework

tong Kong Veterinary Association, as the largest veterinary professional group in
Hong Kong, is very concernied about the proposed organisation structure as outlined in
the Legco paper No. OB {2) 464/05-06 (01). We support the proposal to create a new
tood safety department. However, we would like to urge the government Lo establish o
more solid and professional veterinary framework leaded by a “Chiel Veterinary Officer”
in the new organisation which would be in consistent to other government organisations.

Veterinary science is unique and different (rom medical science especially when
dealing with veterinary public health. Veterinary public health requires veterinary
surgcons of specific expericnee and expertise, The DIVA vaccination strategy 1o control
Avian Influenza starled from 2002 15 a good and successiul example Lo show the
importance of professional mput from veterinarians and ficid foree.

Comparing 10 overscas velerinary infrasiruclure, the veterinary role and the
number of veterinary officers is obviously insufficient in the exisling govemment
organisation in Hong Kong. For the increase of unknown hazard and food safety concern.
the proleciion of public health and better preparcdness, we would like to urge the
governmen! to actively involve more velerinary professionals in the new proposed
organisation to achicve our common goal.

We would be happy to contribute our professional opinion and please feel frec 1o
contact us if there are any questions.

Yours taithlully.
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v Veranica Leong. DVM, MAM, Diplomate ACPYV
President. HKVA

ee, Dr. York Chow, Seeretary for Health, Welfare and Food
Members, Legeo Panel on Food Safety and Eavironmental Hygicne



